
 
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
CONNECT COACHELLA 

 
LEAD AGENCY:           City of Coachella 

53990 Enterprise Way 
Coachella, CA 92236 

 
CONTACT PERSON:       Gabriel Perez, Development Services Director 
 760-398-3502 

 
PROJECT TITLE:         Connect Coachella 

 
PROJECT LOCATION: Grapefruit Blvd. between Avenue 48 and Avenue 54; 

Avenue 54 between Van Buren Street and the Coachella Valley 
Stormwater Channel. 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  

Connect Coachella consists of the addition of two non-motorized bicycle routes in the City of 
Coachella. The “North-South” route will be a Class 1 bike path extending approximately 3.8 miles 
along the east side of Grapefruit Boulevard from Avenue 48 south to Avenue 54. This will incorporate 
an existing bike path which begins at Avenue 50 and ends at 9th Street. The “East-West” route of 
the Project will include 3.2 miles of new Class II bike lanes along both the north and south sides of 
Avenue 54 beginning at Van Buren Street, crossing Grapefruit Boulevard, and ending at the 
Coachella Valley Stormwater Channel where the Project will meet the future CV Link path. A shorter 
.08-mile Class I bike path extension is proposed on the south side of Avenue 48 starting from the 
southeast corner of the Dillon Road intersection and ending at the southeast corner of the Grapefruit 
Boulevard intersection. 

The Project also proposes numerous improvements to intersections and roadways throughout the 
routes. New crosswalks and ADA curb ramps will be installed at various intersections to provide 
safer and more visible non-motorized access between the bike paths, services, and residential 
districts. A new roundabout with median dividers is proposed for the Grapefruit Boulevard/Tyler 
Street intersection. New road striping delineating the bike lanes will be applied throughout the 
routes as well as new multilane striping and directional arrows to help guide motorized traffic. A 
new railroad crossing for pedestrians and other non-motorized transport will be constructed where 
Avenue 54 crosses the Union Pacific Railroad. Additionally, new signs and posts will be installed 
along the routes. 
 
FINDINGS/DETERMINATION: The City has reviewed and considered the proposed project and 
has determined that the project will not have a significant impact on the environment after 
mitigation measures have been applied. The City hereby prepares and proposes to adopt a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration for this project. 
 
PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: A 20-day public review period for the Draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration will commence on April 8, 2024 and end on April 29, 2024 for interested individuals 
and public agencies to submit written comments on the document. Any written comments on the 
Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received at the above address within the public review 
period. In addition, you may email comments to the following address: gperez@coachella.org. 
Copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for review at the above address, the 
City library and on the city website: https://www.coachella.org/departments/development-
services/environmental-reviews. 
 


